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Baskett Slough Refuge 2024 Youth Waterfowl Hunt Cancelled and Partial Closure of September Canada Goose Hunt

Baskett Slough National Wildlife Refuge will be unable to host the youth waterfowl hunt in 2024 that is normally part of the Statewide Season, on Saturday, September 28th and Sunday, September 29th. The hunt cancellation is due to active habitat restoration of the Baskett Slough stream channel and adjacent wetlands within the Cackler Marsh management unit. The restoration work involves heavy equipment like scrapers, tractors, and excavators and must be completed during the driest time of the year, in August and September. It also requires the refuge to draw down, or dry out, several of the seasonal wetlands earlier than they normally would. Taverner’s Marsh, Cackler Marsh, and Dusky Marsh will all be dry during September with active construction occurring.
The youth hunt will resume in 2025 and operate as it has in the past. After the restoration project is complete the refuge will have improved water delivery for the youth hunt and wetland habitat management. We acknowledge how valuable these limited youth opportunities are on public lands in the Willamette Valley and appreciate your patience while we work to improve stream and wetland habitat conditions for fish, wildlife and their habitats.  
The September Canada goose hunt will remain open with a partial closure of 227 acres within the Cackler Marsh and Field 9Z management units. Those units will be within the restoration construction zone and will be posted with closed signs during the hunt. Please see the attached map as well. The remaining remaining 832 acres of the 1059 acre hunt area will remain open subject to State regulations.

For more information, application, regulations, details on how to apply, and maps with check station, blind, and parking locations, visit the Refuge website: https://www.fws.gov/refuge/baskett_slough/  


The mission of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service is working with others to conserve, protect and enhance fish, wildlife, plants and their habitats for the continuing benefit of the American people. We are both a leader and trusted partner in fish and wildlife conservation, known for our scientific excellence, stewardship of lands and natural resources, dedicated professionals and commitment to public service. For more information on our work and the people who make it happen, visit www.fws.gov  --FWS--
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